
Documents below are related to a 2015 sexual assault case at the University 
of Richmond, involving C.C. Carreras as the complainant. The university has 
denied that a dean, Daniel Fabian, made the comment to Carreras: “I 
thought it was reasonable for him to penetrate you for a few more minutes if 
he was going to finish.”

Excerpt from a prepared statement shared with BuzzFeed News, that 
Carreras read aloud to several administrators, including Dan Fabian, the 
deputy Title IX coordinator. A witness present at the meeting recalled her 
reading a part about his comment, and said that Fabian did not respond. The 
part below was directed at Fabian:

An excerpt from an email sent to Fabian from Carreras on Sept. 4, 2015, after
learning that Fabian was recommending against charging the accused 
student with violating the school’s code of conduct:





reasonable person” could continue. According to her appeal file:

The quote was transcribed by Carreras from an audio recording of the 
hearing, she said. The school declined to provide Carreras with a copy of the 
recording, she said. An email obtained by BuzzFeed News showed the school 
also declined to provide her with an official transcript. When the university 
ultimately denied her appeal in November, the letter she received 
acknowledged the existence of a recording of the hearing. 


